
 

 

 

 

 

Friday 16th October 2020 

It is already the end of week six, in some ways we feel to have been back at school ‘for 

ever’ and in other ways the weeks have flown by. We still have a week to go and we 

will be working hard next week to make use of every minute to ensure the children 

have every opportunity to learn and develop and to be the best they can be.  

Obviously, like everyone,  we are aware of the situation in relation to Covid 19, 

changing almost daily around us and we appreciate how difficult and stressful this is for 

everyone. We acknowledge that with the new restrictions  you may now not be able to visit 

your family members and we know this causes sadness for many children. If you know that 

your child is struggling and you feel we can help and support them or you as a family, please 

do not hesitate to contact us. We will of course keep you updated of  any changes we have to 

implement in light of new guidance we receive. 

We are looking forward to  our  parent consultations this week, when we can discuss your 

child’s  progress and achievements. You will have received today an email and a letter 

explaining how to access your Google Meet consultation and for those of you who have not 

managed to book appointments or our alternative system doesn’t work for you, your child’s 

class teacher will be speaking with you today or on Monday to try and arrange an alternative 

means of consultation. Unfortunately we are sorry, but  at this current time this can not be 

face to face.  

Changes due to the current situation 

Thank you once again to everyone for adhering to the additional rules and procedures in order 

to keep everyone as safe as possible. Everything continues to be going really well.  

Please however can I ask that if you drop a child at the main entrance (Roses Class or 

children who are late), at Tulips classroom or at Lilies classroom you follow the one way 

system to leave the school premises - Thank you. ​Obviously, if the gate onto the playground 

has already been closed and there is no access to the one way system, you may leave via the 



main school path.  

Unfortunately our  school office remains closed to visitors. However if  you have any questions 

or queries please do not hesitate to  telephone or email. If we do not answer the phone please 

do leave a message  

Below is an email that hopefully you all received earlier this week. Please can everyone follow 

this advice should you be in this situation.  

 
Should you believe your child to have Covid-19 symptoms and need to go into self-isolation, please 

notify the school office in the usual way via telephone (01977 661127) or email admin@kp.starmat.​uk 

Should you receive a ‘test positive’ result for your child it is VITAL that you notify us as soon as 

possible: 

During school hours – directly to the school office via 01977 661127 

Out of hours via email admin@kp.starmat.​uk 

Please state the student’s full name and class, contact phone number, date and time 

of positive Covid test result 

Please use TEST POSITIVE in the title of the email. 

It is VITAL that you let us know as soon as you possibly can so that we can implement contingency 

planning. 

Should you receive a ‘test inconclusive’ notification, please note that NYCC Public Health advice is that 

we cannot re-admit children until either the self-isolation period is served, or a test negative result is 

recorded. 

Should you receive a ‘test negative’ result, please notify the school office in the usual way via telephone 
or email 
Many thanks for your help with this. 

Thank you  once again to all parents and carers for wearing a mask when on the school 

premises both inside and outside.   

PE lessons remain being undertaken outside and so please can all children continue to have 

outdoor PE kit in school  Monday to Friday. .  

PTA  

The school tea towel  has now been ordered and we hope you will want to support the school 

by buying one as a beautiful souvenir of your child’s time at Kellington Primary School.  The tea 

towels will be on sale for £4 or 3 for £10. Orders can be placed with the PTA team. 

The PTA are going to run a Halloween colouring competition next week. Details will be sent 

home on Monday.   Do look out for the information; it is open to all children and there are 

lovely halloween themed prizes. 



Parent Governor  

We still have a vacancy for a Parent Governor. If anyone can spare some time to support the 

school in this role please do not hesitate to get in touch.  We do need someone to help 

support the running and development of our school and we know there are many of you that 

could fulfil this role and really make a difference to our school community.  

Absence 

Thank you for informing us promptly if your child is absent from school. Unless your child is 

too ill to attend it is important they come to school everyday and any appointments are made 

outside of school hours or at the beginning or end of the school school day when at all 

possible.  

It is really important that we know if your child or anyone in the family are displaying Covid-19 

symptoms or indeed have accessed a test. I do appreciate the guidance on when you should or 

should not isolate can get rather confusing so please do not hesitate to contact school if you 

need advice.  You do need to contact us immediately  if your child or anyone in the family have 

tested positive, please email ​admin@kp.starmat.uk​ ,including weekends and evenings.  

The attendance percentages for this week: Daffodils 95%; Roses 92.41%; Tulips 93.46%; ​Lilies 

100%​ & whole school 94.72%.  
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School Meals  

We are really lucky here at Kellington School to have a dedicated team in our kitchen (Miss 

Gibbons and Miss Rowley) who provide us with quality school meals and a wonderful service. 

We are however always looking for ways to improve things and we are therefore going to be 

part of a pilot where you can preorder your child’s school meal. It is all very exciting and Miss 
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Gibbons and Mrs Hesp have, over the last week, spent a lot of time on the preparation of this 

new venture.  

We will be in touch very shortly to share more information, however as it is a pilot we will, 

once the scheme gets going, appreciate your feedback.  

If your child does not currently have a school lunch prepared by us, why not consider giving it 

a try. They are delicious. Please do contact the office if you need any further support in 

relation to this.  

Office vacancy  

We currently have a vacancy for ​an 'Apprentice School Admin Assistant' through  Selby 
College and based at Kellington Primary School.  

The vacancy can be found on the 'Find an Apprenticeship' website, the link to this is: 
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/-55102 

The vacancy is also posted on Selby College  website, our own website and the Star Mat 
website.   (https://selby.ac.uk/apprenticeships/current-vacancies/) 

Any applications for this post need to be made via the above links rather than directly to 
school. If you do have any questions please contact Selby College in the first instance, 
however please let us know if your questions are not answered and we may be able to help.  

Dates for the diary  

Monday October 19th - Thursday  October 22nd Parents consultations (virtual)  

Friday October 23rd - School closes for half term. 

Monday November 2nd - School opens for Autumn 2 term. 

Monday November 9th - Individual school photos -Adventure Photography. 

Friday 13th November -Children In Need - ​(details in next week’s Friday letter). 

KS1 Christmas performance - ​Provisional dates Monday 14th December 2pm and Tuesday 

15th December 10am. ​However realistically​ I think we will be live streaming at 10am on the 

15th December and will have the video available for those that are not able to watch the live 

stream.  

Food Vouchers​-  ​We do totally understand that this time has been tough financially for many 

people. ​Please​, if anyone is struggling and a Selby foodbank voucher would help you, do get in 
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